
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
Good afternoon and welcome to the final parent bulletin of the school year.  As always, it has been a very busy and 
varied week as we have built towards the end of the term. 
 
End of Year Awards 
Last night saw a fitting finale to this year.  It was wonderful to see the Verwood Hub sold out for both the Year 6 and 
8 ceremonies and it was such a celebratory atmosphere.  Congratulations to all those who won awards and huge 
thanks to Mr Rangdale, Mr Humphries, Mr Shooter and Miss Joyner for all they did to ensure the event was a 
success. Well done too to all the Year 5 and 7 teams for their awards services in school earlier in the week. 
 
A message from Mr Rangdale 
The Year 8 Leavers' Service 
It has been a busy, event filled final week for our Year 8 pupils.  Tuesday began with our traditional Leavers' Service 
taking place in the morning at St. Michael's Church. 
 
I'd like to thank the music department of Ferndown Upper School (lead by Mr. Roberto Gallo) who, for the second 
year running, provided a selection of performances during our service. These included three ensemble woodwind 
pieces as well as an organ composition (played by an ex EMS pupils Zack Kennedy). In addition, Charlotte Geary 
performed a number songs, accompanied by the guitar - which really set the mood for the latter part of the 
proceedings.  
 
Also, I'd like to thank the Reverend Deborah Matthews for opening our service with a suitable blessing and 
concluding it with a resonant prayer.  
 
We've held  many Leavers' Services during my time at Emmanuel Middle School, but this one stood out as being 
beautifully balanced and having just the right amount of spiritual content - to provoke a thoughtful response from our 
older pupils. Well-done to everyone involved. 
 
The Year 8 BBQ 
On  Tuesday afternoon, our year 8 pupils enjoyed their annual Leavers BBQ. Thank you so much to all the pupils 
who kindly donated additional savoury snacks, salads and desserts as well as Mrs. Savage who played a central 
role in purchasing the burgers and sausages.  
 
As usual, our Year 8 children were extremely well behaved and enjoyed the opportunity to socialise with one 
another whilst savouring all of the delicious food that was put out for them.  
 
The Leavers' Disco 
Our Year 8 leavers finished their Tuesday with an informal and entertaining disco. The atmosphere in the Hall was 
happy and celebratory.  It's been a few years since I've seen so many of the children dancing in groups together 
and the time seemed to fly by.  Again, I'd like to mention another of our ex pupils - Harry Savage, who compiled the 
Year 8 playlist for the disco and acted as our DJ for the evening. It was another, calm, relaxed and ultimately very 
enjoyable event.  
 
And finally... 
I’d like to take the opportunity (on behalf of all the staff at EMS) to wish our Year 8 leavers every success as they 
move on to either FUS, or QE. They have contributed hugely to the life of the school over the years and; although 
the end of year is an exciting time (everyone looking forward to their holidays and prospective upper schools) we 
will be genuinely sad to see them go. Good-luck Year 8! 
 
Junior Duke Walk 
On Wednesday, Year 8 pupils who were doing their Senior Duke Award 
went on a 10 mile hike through the New Forest.  They were split into 3 
groups led by Mr Christopher, Mr Rangdale & Mrs Binning. Mr C had 
the advantage because he had planned the route so knew where they 
were going.  All the children had a quick lesson on maps and compass 
bearings - some found this useful - others didn’t!  Mrs Binning’s group 
went off course first, followed 
shortly by Mr Rangdale, but all 
pupils made it safely back to the 
rendezvous point by 3pm. We then 
stopped for ice creams on the way 
back to school. The weather was 
amazing and we had a great day! 
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Aviation Museum Reward 
Last Friday 10 children took part in one of our dearer reward trips - it cost them 500 
Epraise points each. 
We went to the Bournemouth Aviation museum and although the weather was 
against us, we all had a fantastic time.  The pupils were all allowed to sit in the 
planes and some of the cockpits which was great fun - they were pilots, air crew 
and passengers.  Each pupil was also allowed to choose a picture to take home. 
 
The Museum is manned by volunteers - they were all very helpful and impressed 
with our pupils - to quote - 'All of the children were really polite and are a credit to 
our school.' 
Hopefully we can make this an annual trip! 
                    
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Stationery Reminder 
A note about stationery please - All students should come back with a replenished pencil case.  
 
Blue Handwriting Pen 
Green / Pink / Purple Pen 
Glue Stick 
30cm ruler 
Pencil 
Rubber 
 
Netball club 
Netball club has been a particularly well attended club all year and with Miss Emerson leaving today (we wish her 
well in her new ventures) it is worth celebrating one last time. 
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French 
Year 7s wrote an article comparing themselves in the Present Tense to a French person using the 1st and 3rd 
person. Some Year 7s wrote their sentences from memory. Choices were real French people or a character from 
our authentic film Petit Nicolas. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Year 8 wrote showcasing their French in three tenses through the eyes of a teenager for a magazine article. They 
had to describe the usual including physical descriptions, plan for the future and recount the past in traditional and 
creative ways.Some Year 8 pupils wrote their sentences from memory. 
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Science Ambassadors 
This year's Science Ambassadors will be a hard act to follow. They have been 
outstanding from helping at open evening to sorting equipment not to mention their 
contributions during Science Week.  
 
Mrs. Etheridge decided to generate a new 'Science Ambassador of the Year' award. 
It was awarded to Amelia Stapley, she would always be there to help and support the 
Science department.  
 
Well done to you all, you will be missed! From Mrs. Holloway and Mrs. Etheridge - 
Thank you and we wish you well in the future! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Kayaking Reward Afternoon 
For one of the last epraise rewards of the year we took four children, one from year 7 and three from year 8, down 
to Hamworthy Park where they had the most amazing day on the water.  They all learnt how to Kayak and then how 
to balance (or not) on a 10 man paddle board, they all ended up in the water at some point splashing around and 
having the most wonderful day.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
All that is left is to thank you for all your support this year.  The school continues to grow as we further improve 
academic outcomes whilst also diversifying the range of extra-curricular opportunities - we couldn’t do this without 
the support of our wonderful families. Those who are moving onto a different school or educational phase we wish 
you the best of luck and every success.  
 
We wish you all the very best Summer and look forward to seeing everyone back, fully refreshed on Tuesday 5th 
September. 
 
Mr Rob Christopher and Mr Alister Barker. 
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